
CHRISTMAS FLOWER DEDICATIONS
Advent provides an opportunity for the National Presbyterian Church family 

to celebrate the season with the gift of floral displays.  

The NPC Flower Ministry expresses its gratitude  
to the following 2018 Advent donors: 

•	 Anonymous donors
•	 Joyce Adam-Smith, in memory of family 

and friends
•	 RADM and Mrs. John F. Addams, in 

memory of Mary Anne Addams
•	 Frank Bailey
•	 Ginny Beeson, in memory of her parents, 

Colin and Marion Beeson
•	 Alfreda Bennett, in memory of her late 

parents, Mr. and Mrs. Alfred Robinson, 
Joyce and Michael Bennett, and her 
mother-in-law Dorothy Bennett

•	 Gloria Borden, in memory of her 
husband, Edward L. Borden

•	 The Borgmann Family, in honor 
of Sunday School teachers, Jessie 
Chanthunya and Mary Romano

•	 Herman Bouma, in honor of his dear 
wife, Angela

•	 Laurie, Russ, Russell and Matthew 
Brunner, in memory of their loving 
parents and grandparents, Eleanor and 
Adolph Keyser

•	 Jan Childress, in memory of dear 
departed family members

•	 Ryan and Jane Crumpler, in memory of 
departed family, Beth and Phil Crumpler, 
and Robert and Raye Blume

•	 Millicent and David Gedney, in loving 
memory of Nancyjane Darling and 
Rosita Payne

•	 David and Margaret Gardner, in honor of 
Mary Elisa Norment and Adele Jackson

•	 The Herndon’s in honor of  
Virginia Herndon

•	 Tim Ireland, in memory of his wife, 
Andrea Ireland

•	 Caroline Jackson
•	 Joanna Lam, in memory of her father, 

Mr. Chin-Man Lam
•	 Linda McCaw, in honor of her parents
•	 Jim and Sally Milam, in memory of their 

father and brother, J.K. Hays and  
John H. Hays

•	 Addie Owen
•	 Judith Prowse Roach, in honor of 

Madeline Caporiccio
•	 Janet Risseeuw  
•	 The Ruman and Skinner families, in 

memory of their grandmother,  
Phyllis McNichols

•	 James D. Senger, in honor of his father, 
James H. Senger

•	 Diana Schwanhausser, in memory of her 
great grandmother, Leah Stewart

•	 Janice Sessing, in celebration of the lives 
and contributions of departed members 
of the Business and Professional Women’s 
Guild to the NPC family

•	 Laurene Sherlock, in memory of her 
parents, Allan and Dalcie-Ann Sherlock 

•	 Margaret Slipek, in memory of her 
parents, Elizabeth Slipek and 
Edwin Slipek Sr.

•	 Beverly and Peter Tam, in honor of 
Andrea Ireland, Louise McKenzie, 
Eleanor Keyser, Lynn Pickrell, Amy Lee, 
and Roma Samuel

•	 John and Dianne Tingley

•	 Delores Ziegler

Who arranged these flowers?
NPC Flower Ministry volunteers are creative men and women serving 
the Lord by designing and constructing the flower arrangements that 
grace our church on special occasions and each Sunday in front of the 
pulpit, Court of Flags, Chapel, at the entrances. The Flower Ministry 
is staffed completely by volunteers who work each week in their areas 
of expertise, culminating in artistic arrangements for the glory of God 
and to welcome and inspire worshipers.

The Flower Ministry would love to show you how their work is done! 
Please contact Nora, Janice, Beverly, or Joyce (see below) to set up a 
day and time to observe the arrangement process. New volunteers 
and donors are always welcomed! No formal training is required; 
the Flower Ministry provides regular training for new team members.  
Please contact one of the following team leaders about joining the 
Ministry or for scheduling financial contribution.

CONTACTS:
Nora Szeto, Chair, noraszeto@hotmail.com
Janice Sessing, Floral Donations, janice.sessing@gmail.com  
Beverly Tam, Designer Trainer, bbtam88@yahoo.com 
Joyce Martin, Training Coordinator, joycemartin67@gmail.com 


